ENERGY AND COMMERCE COMMITTEE: FRAN K PALLO N E , J ", Repiy TO:

Hear T Suscommirres . WasnmaTon OFRICE:
- o n ; v _
RANKING MEMBER 6TH DISTRICT, NEW JERSEY L 237 Cannon House Ofrce Bunbing

ENVIRONM i THE Economy WasningTon, DC 20815-3006
SUBCOMMITTEE TELEPHONE: {202} 225-4671

ComuncATINS o Teckoto Congress of the United States DSt Orrrces:
COMMITTEE LL-FREE NUBIBER!
NATURAL RESOCURCES COMMITTEE: . 1888} 423-1140
FisHeERiES, WiLDuiFe, OCEANS AND %ﬂugg ﬁi ﬁgg?gggﬁtatgh gg 3 504 BroapwAY

INSULAR AFFAIRS SUBCOMBMITTEE

DERMOCRATIC POLICY COMMITTEE:

CompunicaTions CHar

http/fwww house.gov/palione

Tlashington, B 205153006

LoNG Brancs, NJ 07740
{7321871-1140

[ 7768 CrurcH STresT
KitmEeR SQUARE
New Brunswick, NJ 08801
{732} 2458892

April 17, 2014

Regional Administrator Jerome Hatfield
FEMA Region I

26 Federal Plaza, 13th Floor

New York, NY 10278

Regional Administrator Hatfield:

I'write to you today regarding the Bray Avenue Bridge, located in my district, in
Middletown, NJ.

The Bray Avenue Bridge has been closed since post-Sandy inspections revealed
structural deficiencies that rendered the bridge no longer safe for vehicular traffic. The
County of Monmouth, the responsible party, has applied to FEMA for public assistance
funding to help with the repair of the bridge, but to date has been denied any
significant funding. The most recent funding amount offered by FEMA was
approximately $190,000, a mere fraction of the funds needed. The County has filed an
appeal of FEMA’s decision.

The Bray Avenue Bridge is located on a vital roadway which connects two parts of the
Township of Middletown. Its closure has resulted in a time-consuming detour for
residents who travel the area daily, adding significant travel time to school bus routes
and, of greatest concern, increasing response time for ambulances and fire trucks
responding to calls.

Itis my understanding that FEMA believes the Bray Avenue Bridge was already in
need of repair before the storm, which has resulted in the low funding level being
offered. While the County acknowledges that the bridge was not in pristine condition
prior to Sandy, the bridge was functioning and was safe for vehicular traffic. It was only
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after the damage caused by the storm was assessed that the determination was made to
close the bridge.

I ask that you please look into this matter of great concern to the residents of
Middletown. I thank you in advance for your attention to this matter.

Sincerely,

FRANK PALLONE ]R
Member of Congress

CC:  Jon Moren, Department of Engineering, County of Monmouth
Tony Mercantante, Township Administrator, Township of Middletown



